
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

One of the blessings of being a part of Augustus Lutheran Church is our continual commitment to a Lutheran 
understanding of the Christian faith that speaks to both the head and the heart. This had been a significant part 
of our first Pastor, Henry Melchior Muhlenberg’s, ministry. Muhlenberg desired to preach and teach both the 
mind and the heart. For Muhlenberg, and for us, the Christian faith is a living relationship with God, Father, 
Son, and Holy Spirit. To have a healthy relationship with anyone, we need to know that person. That is why 
we have seminary-trained individuals leading Sunday School and teaching the First Holy Communion and 
Confirmation Classes as well as the Adult Bible Study. At Augustus we have a chance to get to know God bet-
ter. 

And as we get to know God better, our life is changed and so is our relationship with other people. We seek 
ways to help others who could not possibly return our kindness. We help our neighbors in need through the 
Daily Bread Food Pantry by collecting food each Sunday and providing Easter baskets. We host a Turkey Din-
ner to benefit our missionaries in Tanzania who have helped the Neo-Natal Intensive Care Unit of the Arusha 
Lutheran Medical Center save so many lives. Each month volunteers from Augustus provide a full, nutritious 
dinner for our hungry neighbors at the Norristown Soup Kitchen at St. John’s Episcopal Church. Indeed, this 
program was started by the people of Trinity Lutheran Church when it was on DeKalb Street. The program 
was so needed that within a year it has outgrown the facilities at Trinity and moved to St. John’s. (Trinity still 
participates there after decades of service!)  

Getting to know God better and growing in a relationship with him is a true blessing. Keep up the good work.  
 
May the Father of resurrection power, 
the Christ of unending joy, 
and the Spirit of Easter hope 
+ bless you now and always. 
Amen. 

Yours in Christ, 

Pastor Weleck 
 
P.S. See you on Sunday! 

Augustinian 
Augustus Lutheran Church  

An Historic Church for Today’s People 

Prayer Chain Volunteers Needed! 
Do you know Augustus Has a prayer chain? We pray for others who are going 

though difficulties. Do you have time to pray and think of others during your day? 
If interested, please call Dorothy Opperman at 610-489-4514. 

Do you have a prayer request? Please call 610-489-4514. 
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The Parish Office 
Housekeeping NOTICE 

 

Please LABEL anything that you leave in the church office for someone 
else to pick up. Note the giver and receiver’s Unidentified items linger and 
collect in the Parish office when they are not retrieved in a timely fashion. 
Because the office is a public space, and often one of the first places visi-

tors see when interacting with Augustus, it’s important that it be kept neat and tidy. There are 
pens and paper in the basket on the table for your use. Thank you. 

From the Bench               May 
 

May is one of my favorite months. The April showers are over and there are no more threats 
of snow, but it’s not so hot and humid as the summer months. This year, Pentecost is May 
19th, and we remember the Holy Spirit poured out on the disciples who began speaking oth-
er languages so the Gospel could go out to the whole world. Wear something red that day to 
remember the tongues of fire that appeared on the disciples. 

The Senior Choir has been working on a lot of anthems with “Love” in the title. On May 
5th, we’ll sing Love Brought Me Back by Mark Miller. It’s a new favorite of mine and very different in sound 
and style from what we usually sing. On May 19th when we confirm our young people, the choir will sing The 
Summons. It uses an Irish folk tune arranged by Tom Fettke and asks the confirmands and everyone in the con-
gregation, “Will you come and follow Me if I but call your name? Will you go where you don’t know and nev-
er be the same?” Our bell choir will play a beautiful song, This is the Day the Lord has Made (not the Sunday 
School version!) on May 12th. 

Speaking of Sunday School, I have really enjoyed my small role accompanying the opening 
each week. The children, while few in number, are mighty in spirit and joy. Witnessing their 
enthusiasm for singing and their recall of the Bible stories has been inspiring to me this year. 
Kudos to Sonya Sowards and all the teachers and helpers for helping them find joy in learning. 

Since this is the last month our Bell Choir will play until the fall, I’d like to thank all the people 
who participated this year: Susan Adams, Gavin Elison, Lori Fox, Dylan Funk, Jeannie Funk, 
Alanna Jessee, Sherry Jessee, Karen Lachenmayer, Jennie Lien, Jim Lien, Becky Quirk, Mildred Stuffle, Jen-
nifer Wentworth, and Gary Wessner.  

Joyous May! 

Laurie Mueller 

Thank You! 
Dear Augustus Family, 
Thank you for your prayers, calls, flowers, and best wishes during my recovery from knee 
surgery. Reverend Martha’s visits were delightful. I am so glad to belong to such a caring 
church! May God Bless you all.   
Thank you, 
Dot Opperman 
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Geranium Sunday 

You are invited to order Red Geranium Plants as a memorial to or in 
honor of Loved Ones/Friends to decorate the Church in celebration of 
Pentecost, May 19, 2024. The Women of ELCA will plant them on 
church grounds. Please include payment with your order. Make Checks 
payable to: AUGUSTUS FLOWER FUND. Last day to order is May 12, 2024 

Mail to:  Karen Lachenmayer, 412 Dartmoor Rd., Schwenksville, PA 19473 

Phone:  610-287-2827 E-Mail:  karenlachenmayer@gmail.com 

Name:                   Phone/E-mail:       

Quantity:   X  $5.00 each   Total:     

 I would like the bulletin acknowledgement to read: 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 2 3 4 

   Janet Lauman  Joseph Brennan 
Brittany Cornish 
John Niskala 
Megan Williams 

 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

Amanda Christy 
Barbara Cornish 
Jonathan Price 

Kevin Millheim Michael Stokes  Alexa King 
Linda Romano 

Pamela Kunasz Ben Dogonniuck 
Nancy Ehret 
Gary Halteman 
Devyn Parker 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
 Quinn Perkins 

Zoe Perkins 
Dawn Schmitt 
Terri Yetter 

Emma Raupp Dylan Funk 
Jessica Krauter 
Walter Mills 

Sarah Allen 
Daniel Garton 
Garrett Halteman 

William O'Boyle Sam Gabel 
Faye Jenkins 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
Lindsey Allebach 
Jeffrey Althouse 
Tyler Schwirian 

Colby Davis Denise Althouse John Robinson 
Peyton Shaffer 
Walter Slauch 

Dennis DeWane 
Scott Halteman 
Dave Rheiner 

Cooper Demark Jaime Nelson 
Riley Smith 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

Dylan Crothers 
Lucy Olsen 
Charlie Richvalsky 
Ryan Sellman 

Tim Anderson Gus Frisco 
Jennifer Kuklentz 
Pat Mancuso 
Mya Schiller 
Riley Schmidt 

 Anita Halteman 
Dustin Keim 
Mason Stephan 

James DeNucci 
Ethelyn Perkins 

 

May Birthdays 
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Christiaƍ Educatioƍ 
The Sunday school teachers just had our last meeting of the year!  It’s hard to believe that we 
only have one more month of Sunday school.  We have used a slightly different format this year 
that is more geared to multi-age groups.  After we hear the story during the opening the learn-
ing is reinforced through crafts, music, drama, cooking, games, and other fun activities.  We 
then come back together to hear our blessing song and are reminded that God is with us all 
week long. 

After Sunday school we look forward to Vacation Bible School, which begins on June 24th (it’s 
always the Monday-Thursday of the last week of June).  Our theme is “Twists and Turns,” and 
we’ll play lots of fun games and learn that Jesus is holy, Jesus is trustworthy, Jesus is forgiving, 
and Jesus is for everyone.  Vacation Bible School is a great opportunity to invite ALL your 
friends and neighbors’ children to Augustus—all are welcome!  Sign up through our website 
augustustrappe.org.  We’ll also be looking for helpers—clearances are required but are easily 
obtained.  Send an email to education@augustustrappe.org or 
call/text me at 904-476-4409 if you’d like to help or if you have 
any other questions about Vacation Bible School. 
Thank you for your prayerful support of the children and youth 
of Augustus! 

Grace & peace, 

Sonya Sowards 
Director of Christian Education 
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SENIOR YOUTH GROUP NEWS 
The Senior Youth Group would like thank all those who participated in our fund raisers throughout the year.  
Your support has been very much appreciated.  The SYG will be ending the 23/24 year shortly and we’d like 
to thank the youth that are graduating this year. Those graduating are Aaron and Griffen Crothers, Casey De-
Mark, Ethan DePaul, Sam Dogonniuck, Nick Fritzinger,  Dylan Funk and Thomas Lyaro.  We wish them suc-
cess in all their future endeavors.  It’s sad saying good bye, but we look forward to those that will be joining us 
in the upcoming year.   

The last activity of the year will be a trip to Dorney Park in May, then we’ll start preparing for this year’s mis-
sion trip to Camden, New York.  The trip will take place from July 20th to the 26th.  On June 7th, we’ll be hav-
ing the annual Mission Trip golf outing.  Brochures can be obtained in the Muhlenberg Center, as well as in 
the Augustinian and the weekly bulletins.  This is always a great time for all and it raises a lot of money for 
our mission work.   

Lastly, the SYG would like to thank Chris Dogonniuck and Joe Schaffer  for all that they have done over 
the many years they’ve been associated with the group.  We have a ton of memories with these two and wish 
them success in their next adventures.  We hope they’ll still hang with us on various occasions throughout 
the year.  Their leadership has helped us maintain a great youth group.  They will be missed.     

With that being said, we’ll have two openings for leaders next year and two more the following year.  Please 
let us know if you are interested.  It’s a very rewarding experience and we’d like to pass on our knowledge 
to a new group of leaders.  New people bring new ideas and that is always a good thing. 

Thank you again for your support throughout the year. 

Chris Dogonniuck, bulldog7224@comcast.net  Cathy Meeley, tcmeeley@verizon.net 
Joe Schaffer, joe.schaffer.44@gmail.com   Gary Wessner, gtwess@comcast.net 
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2024 Historic Trappe Free Lecture Series 
St. Luke's Church, 200 W. Main Street, Trappe, PA 

7:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
Refreshments Following Lecture 

For more information, please visit the Historic Trappe Facebook Page 

May 21 Lisa Minardi, "Native Son: The Life and Art of David Ellinger" + book signing + pop up 
display of additional Ellinger artworks and drawings  

Sept. 17 Emily Sneff on Declaration of Independence and its translation into German + preview of 
our 2026-27 special exhibition plans for the America 250  

Oct. 22 Trevor Brandt on fraktur + Americana Insights book signing 

Nov. 19 Chris Malone on paintings by Charles Hofmann + Americana Insights book signing 

 

Many  
Thanks! 

The Spring Turkey/Craft & Vendor Fair Committee would like to extend with much gratitude and appreci-
ation to all those who helped make the Dinner/Craft & Vendor Fair an enormous success.   

For every volunteer that was seen in person at this event, there were many others working behind the scenes, 
resulting in countless volunteer hours.  From acquiring funds, equipment, supplies, donation, and community 
support to thoroughly cleaning the kitchen, food preparation, and providing service to our patrons, no effort 
went unnoticed.   

The committee would like to thank our community sponsors Word FM, Great Songs of the Faith Radio, 
Trappe Tavern, Thrivent Financial, Phoenixville Federal Savings Bank, Brandywine Assisted Living, Risher 
Van Horn, and KMA Design Studio for providing us with the vehicles needed to have the event.  Additionally, 
the committee would like to thank the many local businesses that donated and supported the raffle.   

We would also like to extend a heart-felt “Thank You” to all of the members of Augustus Women of the 
ELCA for their continuous support of the Turkey Dinner/Craft & Vendor Fair and global missions work.   

Lastly, we would like to thank all those who patronized this event.  It takes the entire Augustus Family to 
make an event like this feasible, and in return the entire church receives credit and acknowledgement 
for the support of pediatrician Dr. Stephen and Jodi Lynn Swanson, Missionaries in Tanzania. 

Augustus Book Club  
The next meeting is Monday, May 20, 2024 at 7:00 pm in the Vestry room.  

We’ll discuss Convenience Store Woman by Sayaka Murata  

Contact Karen McClain 610-489-9625 or office@augustustrappe.org 
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The Old Trappe ChurCh  
during The  revOluTiOnary War 

After the Battle of Brandywine, the Continental Army crossed the Schuylkill River at a place called Parker’s 
Ford (northwest of current day Royersford) on September 19, 1777. They marched down the Trappe Linfield 
Road to the Great Road (today Main Street). They then established their campsites along the Great Road. Brig-
adier General John Armstrong commanded the Pennsylvania Militia army. A division this army was under the 
command of Col. James Dunlop of the Cumberland County Militia. He and his men camped on the front lawn 
of Augustus Lutheran Church and commandeered the second schoolhouse and the Old Church for shelter.  

On Sunday September 21,1777, Henry Muhlenberg wrote that he was aware that the British Army was on the 
west side of the Schuylkill River. He feared that they would cross the river and attack the Colonial Army. He 
was advised to flee the area because a battle in this area would potentially result in the destruction of his third 
home and the Church. While some members of his family fled to New Hanover for safety, Henry and his wife 
remained in his home.  

On September 27, Henry Muhlenberg went to the church in preparation for the funeral  of a deacon’s child. 
When he arrived, he discovered soldiers everywhere. In the Church, he was horrified when he found a soldier 
playing the organ, guns, and armaments everywhere. He also found straw, manure and animals on the ground 
floor and gluttonous material on the altar. In short, his temple to God had been desecrated. With great trepida-
tion, he voiced his concerns about these conditions to Col. Dunlop asking him if this was the protection of reli-
gious liberty which they had been promised. 

On October 2nd, Dunlop’s troops left Augustus and marched towards Germantown in preparation for the battle 
on the morning of October 4th. On October 5th, the men returned to Augustus. The Church (along with New 
Hanover and St. James) was converted into a field hospital to tend to the wounded. The intent of the Medical 
Officers was to triage the wounded and then send them as quickly as they could to hospitals in western Penn-
sylvania. General George Washington stopped at the Church on October 5th to wish his men well. We know 
that 15 soldiers died in the Church and are buried in a mass grave outside the West Portico. Today, there is a 
marker that commemorates their sacrifice. Unfortunately, the names of the fallen soldiers were not recorded. 

Col. Dunlop and his men broke camp at Augustus on December 12, 1777 and marched to Valley Forge for the 
winter encampment. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It was a common practice of the British Army to destroy any building that gave shelter to the Colonial Army. 
It was most fortunate that the Old Church was spared from damage during the war. Other Churches were less 
fortunate. 

Submitted: Pat O’Hara 
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Sun    Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

  1 
9:30 am Quilt-

ing Group 
2:00 pm Staff 

Meeting 

2 
6:00 pm Bell Choir 
7:00 pm Vocal 

Choir 

3 
12:00 noon 
Private Event 

4 
 

5 
8:00 am Holy Communion 
9:00 am Sunday School 
9:00 am Adult Bible Study 
10:30 am Holy Communion 

6 
 

7 
7:00 pm Ves-

try Mtg 

8 
9:00 am 

Soup 
Kitchen 

9 
6:00 pm Bell 

Choir 
7:00 pm Vocal 

Choir 

10 11 
Private Old 
Church 
Tour 

12  Mother’s Day 
8:00 am Holy Communion 
9:00 am Sunday School 
9:00 am Adult Bible Study 
10:30 am Holy Communion 
 

13 
7:00 pm Knit 

and  
Crochet 
Group 

14 
 

15 
2:00 pm Staff 

Meeting 

16 
7:00 pm Vocal 

Choir 

17 18 

19  PENTECOST 
8:00 am Holy Communion 
9:00 am Last Sunday of Sun-

day School 
9:00 am Adult Bible Study 
10:30 am Holy Communion 
       And  
Confirmation 
 

20 
7:00 pm Book 

Club 

21 
9:30 am Quilt-

ing Group 

22 
 

23 
7:00 pm Vocal 

Choir 

24 25 
 

26 
8:00 am: Holy Communion 
9:00 am: Adult Bible Study 
10:30 am: Holy Communion 

27 
Office Closed 
 
 

28 
7:00 pm Com-

mittee Night 

29 30 
7:00 pm Vocal 

Choir 

31  

May 

If you would like to learn more about the history of Augustus Lutheran Church, there are  
several books that you can borrow from the Church library. See Mildred Stuffle, our librarian, 
for more information. 

“A generation which ignores history has 
no past and no future.” 

Robert Heinlein, American author (1907-1988)  


